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Choir director Barb Hobart, left, CDCRC director Val Pryzbilla, and choir member Denise Kelsey. 

                            

Village Voices donate to club 
By Barb Hobart 

Village Voices held their Christmas concerts on Friday, December 13 and Saturday, 
December 14. Once again, we noticed how well the curling club was represented in the 
audience. Because of your continuing support we decided to recognize that by making a 
donation to the curling club.  

On Friday, December 20 we presented Val Pryzbilla with a bank draft for $1,000. Once 
again, thank you to all those who helped make our concert a success including the curlers 
in my choir. 

 

*** 
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There are still a couple openings in this bonspiel.  
Contact the foundation to register.  
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*** 

High school students try curling  
Students from Grades 10, 11, and 12, and their teachers came out to give curling a try 
recently and will be returning to the club for more in January. Most caught on quickly, and 
all had a great time. They learned how to get their rocks to curl, and the different weights 
required for various shots.  

We also had a session on scoring, which can be confusing to first timers. Look out down 
the road – some may become future curlers here.  
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Ladies Valentine Cash Bonspiel 

Tuesday, February 11 
Two draws 8:45 AM and 11:00 AM  

To register: contact Jill Stewart  

705-653-8410 Jillst68@gmail.com  by January 20  

*** 
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Celebrating Santa’s arrival in style 

 

This year's float in the Campbellford Santa Claus parade was a big hit! The weather was 
perfect as many members turned out to support our float driven by Ken McCulloch. 
Participating in the parade is lot of fun and so rewarding to see all the happy faces along the 
parade route, especially those of the children and seniors.  

Huge thanks to the organizers and volunteers who made our float a big success and to 
Patrick Lanoue who lent his wonderful inflatables to the club for the occasion. Also, to Jill 
Proudfoot for taking photos. 

*** 

Curl 4 Kids was a huge success, again 
By Rooke Meiklejohn 

Curl 4 Kids 2024 was an overwhelming success. In all the years we've been running this 
bonspiel, I've never seen so many food donations. Kudos to everybody who participated. 

 The bonspiel was won by the Colleen Smith who beat Jeremey Gale in the A final. 

In total, we raised $1,496. In addition, we also collected a mountain of toys. The event 
supported several families and made a cash donation to the food bank, in addition to the 
food collected.  
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These events don't run themselves and mostly what I do is facilitate them. The REAL work 
in the trenches is done by the volunteers and the sponsors who donate raffle items etc. 
This year, these people include:  

Kitchen Help: Sheri Meiklejohn, Kristy Graham.  

Food Prep: Jeremy Gale, Scott Graham.  

Raffle Donations: Salt Creek Golf Links, 52 North, Doohers, Empire Cheese, Control Works 
Inc., Scott & Kristy Graham, Vaughn & Julie Rowe, Belleville Senators, Katherine & Randy 
Hislop  

Silent Auction: Jeremy Gale, thanks so much for the beautiful cutting board!  

*** 

 

 

 

          


